
Town of Bolton 

Planning Board 

Legal Notice of Public Hearing 

 

 

 
In accordance with Massachusetts General Laws, Chapter 40A, Section 11, notice is 

hereby given that the Bolton Planning Board will hold a public hearing on Wednesday, 

October 11, 2017 at 7:30 p.m. in the Board of Selectmen Room of the Town Hall, 663 

Main Street, Bolton, MA to hear and act upon the application of Babacool Arts (Yvette 

Monstad), 218 Sugar Road, Bolton, MA 01740. The Applicant is seeking a Special 

Permit pursuant to Section 250-27.1 Barn, Stable and Carriage House Preservation of the 

Code of the Town of Bolton to conduct a home occupation (art studio) in the barn located 

at 218 Sugar Road identified on Assessor’s Map 5.D as Parcel 10 in Bolton’s Residential 

Zoning District. 

 

The application and plans are available for review at the Town Clerk’s Office in the 

Town Hall, Monday, Wednesday, Thursday; 9a.m. – 2:30p.m.; Tuesday, 9a.m. to 4p.m. 

and Tuesday evening, 6p.m. to 8p.m. 

 

Any person interested or wishing to be heard on the proposed plan, should appear at the 

time and place designated. 

 

Planning Board of Bolton, MA   

 


